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Construction of Bhajwal-Peli Border road under 

CRF by PWD Division Nowshera 
Full Title of the project 

Proposal No. FP/JK/Road/153510/2022 

Date of Proposal 16-03-2022 

Site Inspection Report of DFO 

1. A proposal has been received by this office from PWD Division Nowshera for 

diversion (under FCA, 1980) of 1.762 Ha of forest land for non-forestry purpose. 

The subject envisages the use of forest land for the construction of Bhajwal-Peli 

Border road under CRF by PWwD Division Nowshera. The site inspection of the 

land involved in the proposal has been done by me on 04.07.2022. ODn 

inspection of the site, it is found that the land required by the User agency is a 

forest land measuring 1.762 ha. The requirement of forest land proposed by the 

user agency in Col.2 of part-I is unavoidable and is barest minimum required 

for the project. 

2. Whether any rare/endangered/unique species of flora and fauna found in the 

area There is no Wildlife Sanctuary /National Park in the said area. 

However there are some wild life species found in the area namely Canis 

aureus Jackal), Gallus gallus (Red jungle fowl), Pavo cristatus (Common 
Peafowl, Hystrix indtica (Indian poreupine), Sus scrofa (Wild Pig) etc. 

3. Whether any protected archaeological/heritage site/defence establishment or 

any other important monument is located in the area:- Nil 

4. The user agency has not violated the provisions of the FCA, 1980 and no work 
has been started without proper sanction. 

5. Specific recommendation:- The case is recommended for acceptance under 
FCA, 1980. 

L 
(Neelima Shah), IFS 

Divisional Forest Officer 
Nowshera Forest Division 

Nowshera 
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